
We welcome your prayer requests! Please list 
requests below, tear off this sheet and put it in 

the offering plate today. 
 

For Bulletin & Prayer Chain - prefer requests be for  
attendees, family & close friends.  (Note: these requests will  

            also be on our web site and may be announced during our church  
            service which is broadcast on the internet.) 
 

 Keep request confidential - to be shared only with prayer  
 partners, staff and board.  

 

Your Name: ___________________________  
 

Request: _____________________________  
____________________________________
____________________________________
____________________________________
____________________________________
____________________________________
____________________________________
____________________________________
____________________________________

 Our Worship Center is looped with a t-coil for hearing aids. 

Parkside Bible Ministry Team: 
 

Lead Pastor - Gary Spykerman - 616-990-8431 (gary@parksidebibleholland.org) 
Associate Pastor - Joe Johnson - 616-325-6617 (joe@parksidebibleholland.org) 

Worship Arts Director - Allyssa Thompson - 616-295-7508 (allyssa@parksidebibleholland.org) 
Admin. Assistant - Judy Timmer - 399-4410  (churchoffice@parksidebibleholland.org) 

Admin. Assistant - Barbara Carlisle - 399-4410 (churchoffice@parksidebibleholland.org) 
Buildings & Grounds Upkeep - Rex DeBoer - 616-566-1807 & Dale Bronsink 

Elder of the Week - Craig Apel -  616-740-7967 
Deacon of the Week - Bob Boardman - 616-283-3978 

 

Parkside Bible Church 
14461 James Street, Holland, MI 49424   616-399-4410 

www.parksidebibleholland.org 
Find us on Facebook:  www.facebook.com/parksidebibleholland 

Follow us @parksidebible on Twitter:  www.twitter.com/parksidebible 

January 19 2020 
10:45 a.m.  

 

“Passionately Pursuing Jesus Christ  
Within Community” 

 Parkside Bible Church livestreams our Sunday Morning Worship  
Services. Please visit the ‘Parkside Media’ page on our website 

(www.parksidebibleholland.org) if you desire additional information. 

            

                         PLEASE PRAY  
 

* for Elaine Taylor, who as of this writing, is at Spectrum 
Health’s Meijer Heart Center in ICU for a possible heart 
attack; 
* for Randy Arendsen who was recently diagnosed with 
kidney cancer and for wisdom as they consider treatment 
options; 
* for good test results for Rick Barrett who had some brain 
studies done last week 
* for healing for Sally Schmelter who had surgery last 
Thursday to remove lymph nodes from both sides of her neck 
as they came back as abnormal in a previous test;  
* for Tom & Cheryl Boodt who are serving in Kenya until 
March 23 where Cheryl is doing ultra-sounds and Tom is 
helping with construction projects;  
* for Rosie Boeve’s granddaughter, Tatiana Robertson,  
who will be having surgery on 1/28 to remove a part of her 
brain tumor so she can receive a new treatment targeted 
specifically to that tumor; 
* for our homebound: Paul & Donna Beyer and Al & Ginny 
Tennant;  
* for our Prayer Families of the week: Barb Carlisle, Diane 
Cartwright, John & Becky Cook, Tyler & Courtney Cook and 
Maureen Cooke; 
* for our GGF sister church: Grace Community Church in 
Belmont,  Pastor Doug Kessler; 
* for Steve & Barb Sherman, serving with Grace Ministries 
International in Tanzania. 

PARKSIDE YOUTH GROUP    
 

Please join us for a fun evening at Youth Group at 6:00 p.m. tonight at the 
church.  The group is open to all youth from 6th-12th grade.  Questions, 

contact Keith Welch at 616-510-3710 or kjwelch23@yahoo.com. 
 
 

 

LAST CHANCE TO BE LISTED IN OUR 2020 CHURCH  
DIRECTORY!  If you are new to Parkside but have decided to 
make this your church home, we want to list you in our 2020 
church directory which will be coming out in January.  This will 
be a very special edition as we will be celebrating 100 years 
and we would love to have you Included in it!  Please call the 

church at 399-4410 or email churchoffice@parksidebibleholland.org and make sure we 
have your name(s), address and phone number(s) plus we will need a picture that you 
can turn in to the office, or we will take.  Also regular attendees, please check out 
your current picture and decide if that is the one that you want in the directory.     
If you have questions, please talk to Judy or Barb.  (Jane Tiffany is taking pictures  
Today if you need one.) 

 

2020 PRAYER CHALLENGE! 
 

Tomorrow is the last day to commit to pray just 7 minutes a day and 
receive a free 100-year anniversary t-shirt!  At this point, 92 people 
have signed up...can we make it 100 in recognition of  our 100 year  

anniversary?  The shirts will be ordered on Tuesday.  Those who sign 
up for the Prayer Challenge will receive a weekly email with the focus 

of prayer.  If you don’t have email, the focus of prayer for the week 
will be put in your church mail basket. Call or email Cara Riemersma 
to be added to our list (cjstnfam@gmail.com or call Cara at 616-217-

6631).  Be sure  to give your t-shirt size for these unisex shirts. 



SUNDAY EVENING GATHERING 6:00-7:00 PM Join us this evening for further 
discussion and study of the subject, “The Bema Seat of Christ.”  We’ll be facilitating a 
discussion on the subject with opportunities to ask questions and dig deeper into the 
Scriptures.  Next Sunday, we are planning a combine KICKBALL GAME with the youth 
for part of our evening activities.  Join us this evening in the Fireside Room for more 
details! 
 

PARKSIDE WALKERS  We will be having a special guest lead our exercise class this  
Monday at 6:00 p.m.  Personal trainer, Kelly DeBoer, will show us how to use a foam 
roller to help ease tensions in our body.  Please bring a foam roller if you have one and 
a mat or towel for the floor.  Sign up at the Women’s Ministry Table. If you have 
questions, call Pam DeBoer at 616-566-0908. 
 
LIFE LINE SCREENING AT PARKSIDE TUESDAY   Life Line Screening will be 
offering preventive health exams at Parkside this Tuesday, January 21.  You can pick 
up more information at the Women’s Ministry Counter.  Call 1-888-653-6450 to register. 
 

SUPER SENIORS  Join us on Wednesday, January 29th, at 10:30 a.m. in the 
Fellowship Area for the next Super Senior meeting that will feature guest speaker  
Ria Nieboer.  Lunch will be provided following Ria’s presentation of “Adore, Breathe, 
and Connect.”  Please sign up at the Welcome Center.  
 

HEARTFELT STITCHES  All are welcome to join this group on Friday, January 31st, 
from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  They will be making dolls and dresses for Haiti and 
personal items for women in Africa.  If you can’t sew or cut, just come for fellowship!  
Questions, talk to Deb DeJonge (786-0540) or Bev Brookhouse (399-1082.) 
 
MEN & WOMEN’S GROUPS  See the insert today for two groups that will be starting 
up on Thursday nights beginning February 6 at 6:30 p.m. 

BIRTHDAYS 
 

1/19  Carol Westenbroek  1/21  Adrian Van Houten   
1/23  Gwen Klemm, Sue Laniga   1/24 Russ Hoek 

1/25 Nina Hulst, Tony Teunissen 

THE GOSPEL… 
 
 

Genesis 1:1 - God made everything. 
 

Genesis 1:31 - God made everything 
perfectly  - No death or suffering. 

 
Genesis 3:17-19 - The punishment     
for sin is death. Due to sin, the world     

is no longer perfect. 
 

Romans 5:12 - Because our mutual  
grandfather, Adam, sinned, we now    

sin too. 
 

Romans 3:23 - We need to realize    
that all are sinners, including              

ourselves. 
 

Romans 10:9 - We must trust in  
Jesus Christ as the One who died in  
our place, paying the punishment for  
our sin on the cross; resurrected in  

victory over death. 
 

Ephesians 2:8-9 - For by grace are  
you saved through faith and not of  

yourselves.  It is a gift from God, not  
of works, lest any man should boast. 

 
 
 

IF YOU HAVE QUESTIONS OR WOULD 
LIKE TO DISCUSS YOUR RELATIONSHIP 
WITH GOD, PLEASE CONTACT PASTOR 

GARY, PASTOR JOE, OR CALL THE 
CHURCH OFFICE. 

 

If you are a visitor today or recently - WELCOME!!!  Please fill out a 
visitor card located in the paper holder in the pew in front of you and 

take it to the Welcome Center near the front door following the       
service to receive a gift. We hope to see you again real soon! 

 

If you are willing, please wear a name tag available on the table near  
the front door so we can get to know you! 

Today  12:15 pm    All Church Luncheon 
Tonight   6:00 pm   Sunday Evening Gathering  
Tonight   6:00 pm   Youth Group  
Monday  1:00 pm   Visitations with Pastor Joe 
Monday  6:00 pm   Exercise Class - Learn to use a Foam Roller 
Monday  7:00 pm   Board Meeting 
Monday  7:00 pm   Habitat for Humanity Open House 
Tuesday 9:00 am   Life Line Screening at Parkside 
Tuesday  11:30 am  Group Prayer with Staff - All Invited 
Wednesday 6:30 am  Men’s Group at Parkside 
Thursday 8:00 pm   Men’s Basketball 
Saturday 7:30 am  Men’s Saturday Morning Group at Russ’ on River 
January 26  9:30 am  Family Bible Hour 
January 26  6:00 pm  Evening Service and Youth Group 
January 29 10:30 am  Super Seniors with Guest Speaker Ria Nieboer 
January 31  10:00 am  Heartfelt Stitches 
January 31 6:00 pm  Dinner with the Missionaries 
February 2 12:15 pm  Missions Festival Banquet 
February 6  6:30 pm  Women’s Bible Study & Men’s Fellowship Gathering 

ASSISTING IN WORSHIP THIS MORNING 
 

Ushers: Don DeJonge, Tom Arens, Daniel Furbush, Brian Mokma  Sub: Doug Dibkey 
 Before Church Greeters:  Kurtis & Nina Hulst 

After Church Greeters:  John Tooke, Daniel Furbush 
Welcome Center:  Ty & Courtney Cook    Library: Rod Cranson 

        Infant Nursery (Birth-Age 2): Kaylee Johnson, Rachael Follett, Nicole Oudemolen 
S.O.U.L. Patrol (Age 3-K)  Jenn & Claudia Van Dyke   

 S.M.A.S.H. (Age 1st-5th Grade):  Ted & Doris Van Deusen 
Prayer Warriors:  Brian Mokma, Bob Boardman, Vince Bush 

 

ASSISTING IN WORSHIP NEXT SUNDAY 
 

Ushers: Don DeJonge, Tom Arens, Daniel Furbush, Brian Mokma  Sub: Doug Dibkey 
Before Church Greeters:  Tim & Phyllis Mars 

After Church Greeters:  Ryan Vander Haar, Vince Bush 
Welcome Center:  Ryan & Sally Vander Haar   Library: Sharon DeMaio 

            Infant Nursery (Birth-Age 2): Dawn VandenBrink, Angie Rees, Jana Van Enk 
S.O.U.L. Patrol (Age 3-K)  Jenn & Claudia Van Dyke 

 S.M.A.S.H. (Age 1st-5th Grade):  Ted & Doris Van Deusen 
Prayer Warriors:  John Tooke, Bryan Booker, Kevin Mason 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!! 
 

Please  stay for a time of celebration after the morning service today.  All    
the food is provided!  Four new members will be welcomed into our church 
community by your presence.  Their testimonies of how they came to faith   
in the Lord Jesus Christ will be read at the luncheon along with a reception 

line of blessings.  New church members are: 
 

Pat & Norma Lamotte  
Tony & Pam Teunissen 



 

VISITATIONS WITH PASTOR JOE   
 

Do you enjoy visiting with the elderly, shut-ins, the sick, the lonely or those 
in need?  Every Monday, you have an opportunity to head out in pairs       
to visit these special people.  Meet at the church at 1:00 p.m. and we’ll  

conclude by 3:30.  If you know of anyone who would like to be visited or       
if you would like a visit or have questions, talk to Pastor Joe.  

Please remember your  
Secret Heart Sister this  
month with your prayers,      
a card or a small gift! 

CHURCH PANTRY    
 

For the month of January, we are accepting do-
nations of any kind! The drop box is located in 
the Fellowship Hall next to the Women’s Minis-
try Counter.  If you have questions on the Food 

Pantry or know of someone who could really 
use this confidential service, please  

contact Laurie Hoek at 616-772-4522. 

OFFERING ENVELOPES/ONLINE GIVING   If you desire 2020 offering envelopes, 
please contact the church office at 399-4410.  Also electronic giving is now  
available.  If you would like a form for that, please pick it up in the church office or 
see Vince Bush for more information.  He can be reached at 616-748-0869 or email  
him at bushvince@gmail.com. 

          Habitat for Humanity Open House 

 

You have an opportunity to tour a new Habitat for Humanity 
house tomorrow at 7:00 p.m.  If you are interested, please  
contact Bryan Booker at 616-886-9222. 

FAMILY BIBLE HOUR ATTENDANCE LAST SUNDAY WAS  
81 WITH $267 COLLECTED THAT IS DESIGNATED FOR  

BENJAMIN’S HOPE.  PLEASE JOIN US AT 9:30 AM EVERY  
SUNDAY FOR FAMILY BIBLE HOUR - OPEN TO ALL AGES! 

 WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY TO RESUME 
 

Women’s Bible Study will resume on Thursday, February 6, 
from 6:30-8:00 p.m.  We are studying the book of Romans 
this year and will resume our study with Romans 7.  If you 
haven’t been part of this study but would like to participate, 
there are a couple of study books available on the Women’s 

Ministry Counter (and we can order more!).  Books are 
$9.00.  Please contact Cheryl Tooke at 616-403-7576 or 
email justpraisin@gmail.com for additional information. 

 
 

THURSDAY EVENING MEN’S FELLOWSHIP/
GATHERING 

 

Attention all men!  You are invited beginning Thursday,  
February 6, from 6:30-8:00 p.m. for a time of fellowship 

around God’s Word and the support and community of other 
men.  Join us every Thursday evening from February 

through mid-May to invest in God’s Word and find  
encouragement and support from men in the faith.   

Questions, talk to Pastor Gary. 
 

MEN’S SATURDAY MORNING BREAKFAST   
 

Guys, we have a breakfast every Saturday at Russ’  
Restaurant on North River from 7:30 a.m. to 9:00 a.m.   

Join us for a great meal with great men and great  
fellowship and invite your friends!  No need to sign up,  

just show up when you can!  Questions, talk to  
Pastor Gary.  



 

 2020 MISSION CONFERENCE GUESTS 

 

Missionary Candidates: Joel & Leah Sanders 

Joel was born in Atlanta, GA where he was blessed to be raised in a 

Christian family. Sometime after graduating from high school, Joel 

started to have a passion for mission work. Having been on a few 

mission trips, he decided that foreign missions was the path toward 

which God was leading him. Joel has a strong love for music and 

singing in addition to teaching and preaching. It is his desire to be able 

to reach individuals with the wonderful message of love and grace 

shown by our Savior, Jesus Christ. 

Leah was also born and raised in a Christian home and has always had a heart for serving. She worked 

at various camps and ministries and at age 17 felt God call her to go to China for a short-term ministry 

with her sister. After three months in China, she fell in love with sharing the gospel with others who have 

never heard the Grace of God before. 

Soon after Joel and Leah met and married, they decided they would go to the mission field together 

sometime in the future. In the meantime, they left Georgia and moved to Florida where they worked for 

two years at a Boys Ranch for troubled boys. Both their children, Enoch and Naomi, were born while in 

Florida. Enoch is two and Naomi is not yet a year old. 

In May 2017 the Sanders moved to Indianapolis so Joel could gain pastoral experience at Grace Church 

in Indianapolis while finishing a Certificate in Dispensational Studies from Berean Bible Institute. Every 

other weekend the Sanders preach and minister at Grace Gospel Church in Linton, IN. They are looking 

forward serving alongside the Kilgos in furthering the gospel of Jesus Christ overseas. 

 

Missionaries: Alex & Deltha Gulart 

Alex was born in Montevideo, Uruguay. He heard the gospel for the 

very first time at the age of 16.  It wasn´t until he was 19 years old 

that he fully surrendered his life to Christ. God gave him a passion 

for evangelism and missions. He got involved with Operation 

Mobilization (OM) in full-time service and two years later, he joined 

the Logos 2 ship for two years. 

Deltha was born in Tabasco, in southern Mexico. She came to know 

the Lord when she was 14 years old. When she moved to a different 

state (Queretaro) to continue her studies, she went to a Bible church 

where she made a profound commitment to Christ and His Word.  

When Deltha was 22 years old, she read the book, “Through the Gates of Splendor,” and God used this 

book to open her mind and heart to the reality of missions and the need for missionaries. She decided to 

join the Logos 2 ship and there she met Alex. On the Logos 2 ship, God used both Alex and Deltha to 

share the gospel in different countries and situations. 

God blessed them with three beautiful children, Ainhoa (2011), Bastian (2013), and Etienne (2018). They 

are currently living in Ciudad del Este, Paraguay, where they are involved in church planting, teaching, 

and discipleship. Deltha is teaching Spanish to foreign women, and Alex is traveling once a week to 

Caaguazu to study the Bible, hoping that one day it will be a church that knows the message of God’s 

grace. 

 



 

Missionary Candidates: Cleiton & Viviane Menor 

Cleiton was born in Recife in northeastern Brazil. He grew up in a 

Christian home and from a young age learned from his parents about 

God’s love. At the age of 14, his parents accepted the invitation to 

study at Grace Theological Seminary. This invitation gave Cleiton the 

opportunity to be accepted as the youngest student to attend that 

Bible course and the privilege to study and graduate with his father. It 

was during the three and a half years of his theological studies when 

God awakened in him his call for service and missions. After 

completing his seminary studies, his family moved to the coast to 

pastor the Shangri-la Grace Gospel Church. 

Viviane was born in Foz do Iguaçu, a tourist town in the far west of Paraná, known worldwide for the 

beauty of Iguazu Falls. At the age of 18, she accepted the invitation to go to a Sunday evening service 

and on that occasion surrendered her life to Jesus.  Convinced that her new faith in Christ would change 

all the plans outlined so far in her life, Viviane decided that she should stay in the city where she was born 

again to devote herself to knowing God and His Word more deeply. She attended the Gospel Church of 

Grace where she also met Cleiton. They nurtured a great friendship and for four years they served the 

Lord at church, were involved in youth projects, learned the importance of evangelism, and were active in 

Bible studies. 

They married in October 2013. The Lord has given them three beautiful children—twins Laura and Elisa 

(4 years) and Lucas (2 years). Cleiton has an accounting technical degree and since 2009 has worked at 

an accounting firm where he has become a business partner after being promoted in 2014.  In 2015, 

Cleiton took over the pastorate of the Shangri-la Grace Gospel Church, and since 2017 he has also been 

working actively in developing a training program for church leaders in the Paraná Coast Grace 

Churches. 

Cleiton and Viviane’s desire to do missions overseas was revived in their hearts after visiting the Grace 

Ministries International church plant, Grace Bible Church in Ciudad del Este, Paraguay, where they met 

the Gularts and the Bomers for the first time. The love for lost souls spoke loudly in their hearts and they 

felt called to join them and help in the planting of new churches throughout the country. After praying and 

preparing for the transition of their current ministries in Brazil, they found open doors at GMI to assist and 

expand the work in Paraguay. 

 

Missionary: Brook Seekins 

Brook Seekins was on her way to Tanzania for the first time on 

9/11/2001. Her plan was to serve under GMI teaching missionary 

children. Soon the Lord opened doors for her to focus on youth 

ministries. She worked alongside national pastors to establish youth 

groups in local churches and train youth leaders. Together they ran 

camps, seminars, and conferences to establish the youth in God’s 

Word. They were blessed to see young people become faithful leaders 

of the church through more than 15 years of ministry in Tanzania. 

In 2018, Brook joined the GMI team in Malawi. While studying the 

Chichewa language, Brook saw the Lord open doors for her to assist in 

worship service training and youth leadership training.  She has also 

been working in Lilongwe with local youth, teaching piano and guitar, as well as leading Bible studies. 

Brook has also been able to help create curricula which will be used to help train national leaders in 

leading worship services, establishing local youth ministries, and teaching Bible studies.  

 

 



 

Missionaries: Tom & Michelle Sanchez 

Tom and Michelle previously served with Grace Ministries 

International in the Democratic Republic of Congo from 1987 to 

2000. With the graduation of their youngest daughter, Rebecca, 

from Rift Valley Academy in 2000, they returned to West Michigan 

to create a home base for their three children. After some good 

years in the US, they recognized God’s call for them to return to the 

mission field and took steps to serve Him once again in Africa. 

While in the U.S., from 2000 to 2017, the Lord prepared them 

through education and job opportunities. Tom became a Family 

Nurse Practitioner and finished a Doctor of Nursing Practice degree 

and Michelle earned a Master’s degree in Language and Literature. They both taught at Grand Valley 

State University—Tom in the College of Nursing while treating patients in urban clinics in the Grand 

Rapids area and Michelle teaching rhetoric and composition in the Department of Writing. Tom and 

Michelle felt the Lord guiding and directing them to pursue those things and soon their burden for the 

mission field returned. Their educational credentials turned out to provide a way to gain entrance to 

Burundi, which requires missionaries to contribute to its development through such things as education or 

healthcare. 

In 2016, Tom and Michelle surveyed several countries for ministry opportunities. After a season of prayer 

and waiting, the Sanchez’s felt called to Burundi; however, the GMI Board requested that they first go to 

Zambia to build up and edify the leadership affiliated with GMI. They ministered in Zambia for the last two 

years affirming solid leaders and helping establish a prison ministry and a theology training program that 

is not dependent on the full-time presence of missionaries. In mid-2020, they will relocate to Burundi to 

establish Grace churches in the capital city of Bujumbura. Their ministry in Burundi is to include teaching 

at Hope Africa University, discipling students and other new believers, and nurturing leaders to plant and 

grow Burundian-led churches. 

 

 

TCM Director of Development: Timothy & Lori Board 

Pastor Timothy Board was born and raised in the greater Chicagoland 

area of northwest Indiana. It was there on Chicago’s southwest side that 

he met his wife, Lori, and was married in January, 2002. After being 

saved by the grace of God through faith alone in Jesus Christ at a young 

age, the Lord called him into gospel ministry at that point. 

Since graduating in May 2005 from Milwaukee’s Berean Bible Institute 

with a diploma of Advanced Biblical Studies in Pastoral Ministry, he has 

served in the pastorate of several Grace churches from Denver, Dayton, 

D.C., to the Dells area at Friendship Bible Church. Tim also graduated 

from St. Louis Theological Seminary with a Bachelor’s Degree in Biblical 

Studies, has studied in the MDiv-Pastoral Ministry program at Liberty 

University, and is nearing completion of an MA in Ministry from Grace Christian University. 

He is a frequent camp/conference speaker at Northern Grace Youth Camp, teaches at Community 

Christian School in Baraboo, is an ordained minister in the Grace Gospel Fellowship, and serves on the 

national board of directors of Things To Come Mission. 

 

 



 

Missionaries: Matt & April Sykes 

Matt Sykes started doing mission trips around age 10. He grew up in a 

Christian home in North Carolina with lots of love and encouragement. He 

accepted Christ at the young age of 6 at a Billy Graham Crusade and had 

some great spiritual influences in his life. Matt had taken three short-term 

trips to Puerto Rico before he received the opportunity to do a one-year 

internship at Camp Caribe under Jon Marshall. Jon then returned to the 

States to pastor a church in the Northwest so Matt took over as the Mission 

Adventure Team Director — a job that requires him to oversee the work 

teams who come to help year round at the camp. He has also been attending 

and helping at the Juana Diaz Church. 

April was born and raised in Grand Rapids, Michigan. Her family was very involved with church and 

taught her the importance of serving others.  April grew up going to mission conferences to hear 

missionaries speak and wanted to serve God overseas by ministering to others through the Gospel.    

She had the opportunity to serve as part of cross-cultural mission teams with GMI missionaries. 

Ministering to others through evangelism and meeting their needs is one of April’s passions. 

April attended Grace Christian University to pursue a degree in Intercultural Studies and Biblical Studies. 

While attending Grace, April was a leader and mentor for youth at Rush Creek Bible Church. She really 

enjoyed working with the youth and seeing them develop their faith and learn more about God. She 

served in Puerto Rico working as an intern in the Barrio Singapur to help run the after-school center. April 

returned to Puerto Rico as a short-term missionary under GMI, she assisted with the daily operations of 

Club Maravilla (an after-school center for kids in the barrio). After building relationships with the kids and 

people in the community, April realized that God was calling her to pursue a future in Puerto Rico. April 

finished her last semester at Grace Bible College, graduated, and is now excited to be a part of the GMI 

team in Puerto Rico. She has been running Club Maravilla while training and equipping leaders to work 

together. She is also excited about partnering with the Juana Diaz church and discipling and mentoring 

students to help out at Club and in the community. 

It was while she was serving in Puerto Rico that she met her husband, Matt, whom she married on 

October 21, 2017. Matt and April both have a real desire to serve the Lord wherever He places them and 

however He wants to use them.  They are looking forward to what God has next for them as they 

transition to Nicaragua. 

 

  

PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND OUR DINNER WITH THE MISSIONARIES   

ON FRIDAY, JANUARY 31, FROM 6:00-8:00 P.M. AND ALSO OUR 

MISSIONS FESTIVAL BANQUET FOLLOWING THE MORNING     

SERVICE ON SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 2. 

 

A SIGN-UP FORM IS IN THE BULLETIN TODAY. 

 



MISSIONS FESTIVAL BANQUET 
following the service on Sunday, February 2 

 

Plan to attend this free luncheon in the Family Life Center when we 
announce and celebrate the amount of mission contributions pledged!  
For food preparation, please sign up below and put your reservation  

in the Offering Plate today. 
 
 

YES I/WE PLAN TO ATTEND THE LUNCHEON ON 2/2: 
 

Name:________________________________________ 
 

Number of Adults ______  Number of Children Under 12 _______ 
 
 

 

DINNER WITH THE MISSIONARIES  
FRIDAY, JANUARY 31  6:00-8:00 PM  
        All invited - food provided! 
 

This year we will be having a meal for both men and women  
starting at 6:00 p.m. on Friday, January 31. We will be  

meeting in the Family Life Center to share a meal with the guest  
missionaries then we will break into separate groups - the men 

with the male missionaries and the ladies with the female  
missionaries or wives.  Come and get to know our Missionaries 
on a more personal basis and hear their testimonies and prayer 

requests.  Childcare will be provided through 2nd grade. 
   
 

YES I/WE PLAN TO ATTEND FRIDAY NIGHT’S DINNER 
 

Name:________________________________________ 
 

Number Attending  ______   
 
 
 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

PLEASE COMPLETE AND PUT IN THE OFFERING PLATE! 



January 19, 2020 
Pastor Gary Spykerman 

Series: Maranatha 
Sermon:  “Trophies Awarded” 

Text:  Rom. 14:10; II Cor. 5:10; Col. 3:23-25 
 

 
• Review the series...3 major judgments: 
 
 1. ____________________ - Individual believers 
 
 2.  ___________________ - Nations 
 
 3. _________________ Throne - Final Judgment 

 
 

 
• Story of the team: 
 
 1.  Try-outs - ”I’m on the team.” 
  
 2.  Awards - “I received a trophy.” 

 
 

 
• Bema Seat - Not for making the team but for receiving       

your trophy/awards 
 
 1.  Romans 14:10 
 
 2.  II Corinthians 5:10 
 
 3.  Colossians 3:23-25 

 
 

 
• Take Aways: 
 
 1.  Every believer in Christ will _________________ 
                 _____________________. 
 
 2.  Make it our goal to ________________________. 
 
 3.  Every believer in Christ will be ______________ 
                 for their works whether good or bad. 



 
MARANATHA 

SERIES REVIEW: 
 

               
              

2020  

 

  

     1,000 Year Reign 

 
 

 

 

 

 

1.   RAPTURE 

2. ______________________ 

3. ____________________ 

4. _______________ 
 
   ________________ 

5. _______________ 
 
    _______________ 

6. ________________________________ 

7. _____________________________ 

8. ________________________ 

( 3 1/2                             3 1/2  ) 


